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The Southwell Flood Risk Management Project is not just about larger schemes like the works at Lowes Wong School and along the Southwell Trail. 
You may not know that there are a number of smaller scale highways drainage schemes being developed across Southwell to provide further protection from flooding. 
If you have seen works taking place on Hopkiln Lane, then you have seen one of these area surface wide schemes taking shape. 
Works began on Hopkiln Lane in September to improve the flow of surface water into the drainage system and away from nearby housing. 
The design of this scheme features new highways gullies which will collect the flow of water into the drainage system. They will work alongside newly installed kerbs which will act as a barrier to water flowing towards nearby houses.
The drainage system itself has also undergone improvement works including the replacement of the existing culvert underneath the road with a new one. 
This will improve the flow of water into the watercourse once collected by the new gullies, and as the pictures show, the banks leading down to the culvert will also direct water into the drainage system to prevent surface water flowing into houses.
Works on Hopkiln Lane were completed at the end of September and the focus on the area surface wide schemes will now turn to Church Street where proposals are being developed to ensure surface water can run-off more effectively. 
The past month has also seen recognition from the Institution of Civil Engineers East Midlands Merit Awards 2020 for the Property Flood Resilience works undertaken in Southwell.
Nottinghamshire County Council’s Flood Risk Management Team has been awarded the ‘Highly Commended’ award in the small project category for the works, which to-date have seen over 100 properties in Southwell protected from flooding using bespoke measures.
The project was delivered by Whitehouse Construction Ltd and was applauded for its team approach and liaison with the community affected.
To find out more about the Southwell Flood Risk Management Project, visit: https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/planning-and-environment/flooding-help-and-advice/southwell-flood-risk-management-project 


